
 
 
 

 
Dignity Alliance Massachusetts is a state-wide, grass-roots coalition of aging and disability service and advocacy organizations and supporters dedicated to 
systemic transformation to ensure the dignity of older adults, people with disabilities, and caregivers. We are committed to advancing new ways of providing 
long-term services, support, living options, and care while respecting choice and self-determination. Dignity Alliance works through education, legislation, 
regulatory reform, and legal strategies to realize this vision throughout the Commonwealth. 

 

 

State Budget Amendment Endorsement 
#891 Nursing Home Workforce COVID-19  

Supplemental Payment 
Amendment 891: Nursing Home Workforce COVID-19 Supplemental Payment 

Sponsor: Stanley, Thomas M. 

Endorsed by 31 members of Dignity Alliance Massachusetts including: 

• Frank E. Baskin 
• Boston Center for 

Independent Living 
• Rachel Broudy, MD 
• Kathryn Burns, Greater 

Lynn Senior Services 
• Center for Living and Work, 

Inc. 
• COP Amputee Association, 

Inc. (COPAA) 
• Disability Resource Center 

 

• Judi Fonsh, MSW 
• Wynn  Gerhard 
• Greater Boston Legal 

Services 
• Fred Grosso 
• Chris Hoeh 
• Sandy Hovey 
• Carolyn Ingles 
• Paul J. Lanzikos 
• LifePath 

• James A. Lomastro, PhD 
• Massachusetts Advocates for 

Nursing Home Reform, Arlene 
Germain, Policy Director 

• Former Senator Richard T. Moore 
• Susan Rorke 
• SeniorCare, Inc. 
• Stavros Independent Living 

Center 
• Eileen Sullivan-Boss, Esq. 
• Dorothy Weitzman, MSW, MA 
 

Contact: Richard Moore, Dignity Alliance Massachusetts Legislative Chair, rmoore8743@charter.net 
Text: 
 
Mr. Stanley of Waltham moves to amend the bill in section 2, in item 4000-0641, in line 10, by 
inserting after "1996" the following: 

"provided further that effective July 1, 2022, as authorized in the executive office of health and 
human services’ Administrative Bulletin 22-02, the agency shall retain the supplemental payment 
methodology effective January 15, 2022 to provide a Medicaid supplemental payment to nursing 
homes under 101 CMR 206.00: Standard Payments to Nursing Facilities to offset increased costs of 
providing care not accounted for in the nursing facility’s prospective payment system rates during the 
COVID-19 pandemic.  The aggregate amount of funding available for these payments shall be 
$120,000,000. Payments shall be distributed to nursing facilities based on their proportion of the 
total Medicaid Days reported by all nursing facility providers and used to pay for direct-care staffing 
costs"; and in said item by striking out the figures "$395,400,00" and inserting in place thereof the 
figures "$515,400,000". 
Issued: April 25, 2022; updated: April 26, 2022 
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